February 12, 2015 Minutes 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monroe County Economic Development, Commerce & Tourism Committee
Cranberry Country Lodge, Tomah, WI 


Meeting was called in accordance with the open meeting law requirements.
Committee members present: 	Sharon Folcey, Nodji Van Wychen, Dean Peterson, Jim Schroeder
Citizen member present: Carol Ostrem, Mary Jo Hill, Pete Reichardt
Advisory members present:  Jarrod Roll, Bernie Arena, Linda Fournier, Tina Thompson
Economic Development Coordinator:  Steve Peterson
						
Meeting called to order at:  9:00 am by Chairman, Sharon Folcey.

Approval of minutes of previous meeting:
Motion by J. Schroeder to approve the January minutes as presented. Second by N. Van Wychen. 
All Ayes, motion carried.

Committee Financial Review by Sharon Folcey:  
Under 2014 budget by $5,000.  Current invoices were passed around for review.  Discussion moved to purchasing embossed notebooks for the Go Monroe County Conference.  Steve Peterson can get 300 logo embossed 9x6 ½ notebooks at a rate of 6.75 each.  Jim Schroeder made a motion to purchase as many notebooks as S. Peterson could get for up to $2000.  Seconded by Dean Peterson.  All ayes, motion carried.  Motion by N. Van Wychen to approve invoices as presented, seconded by J. Schroeder.  All Ayes, motion carried. 

Economic Development Coordinator Report by Steve Peterson:  
Steve discussed projects he is working on and upcoming conferences and meetings he will be attending.  Cashton has launched their cashton.com website.  Kendall also is in the beginning stages of implementing their website, kendallwi.com.  

EDCT Conference Update by Steve Peterson:
Steve Peterson reported that at the current time, we have 112 registered for the conference with 18 booths.  Booth limit is 24.  Governor will not be attending but Lt. Governor Rebecca Kleefisch is scheduled to be here.  All speakers at the conference are on board.  Sponsorship fees are 500, 250, and 100 projecting about $7,000 in revenue for the convention.  Steve stated that the Ambassadors will be stuffing the bags at the UW Extension office.  Booth set up will be held on Wednesday for 12pm until about 7pm.  If they want to set up on Thursday, they’ll need to come in at 6am.   He also stated that he will be sending an e-newsletter out next week as a reminder and would like to get a count for food by the 20th.  All registrants will do their own tags and lanyards.  A table will be set up with their names in alphabetical order.  There will be no registrations at the conference to avoid having cash on hand.  Sharon Folcey asked about the news conference.  Steve stated that it will be held at 1:30 p.m. and there will be a separate room for the media.  Image Media will be handling all of the filming and media imagery.  Steve stated that he is working with the Governor’s office to get a Proclamation for the 50th anniversary of the Bike Trail.  Steve asked about getting someone to sing the National Anthem.  Discussion centered on having the Pledge of Allegiance instead and it was suggested that possibly James Kuhn, Monroe County Board Chair would lead the Pledge of Allegiance.  Sharon asked who will be the main contact at Cranberry County Lodge if issues arise and Steve stated that it would be Stephanie or Tracey.  Steve stated that he thought 6:30 a.m. would be a good time to have committee members start.  Sharon asked about when videos will be shown at the convention.  Steve stated that there is no set time and that Image Media went with an education theme and was filmed at area schools with 3 Super-intendants participating.  Mary Jo Hill asked what the cost was for Image Media and Steve stated that it was traded for their sponsorship fee.  Sharon asked about the Trade Show and Steve said he would handle it unless someone else would like to volunteer to take it over.  Jarrod Roll volunteered and will also be in charge of passports as well.  Steve asked if Cranfest was donating cookies and Nodji stated that she will check into it.  Sharon mentioned that the County had approved to pay for any board members that attend the conference.  She also mentioned that Gold sponsors will have tables in the front and that they will be held until the opening of the conference, then any unused tables will be opened up for general use.

Go Monroe County EDCT Publication Update by Steve Peterson:
Sharon stated that Evans Printing has gone above and beyond for no cost on very short notice and that Jeremy has done a wonderful job getting maps for the magazine.   Sharon stated that there will be a few small errors that if they should arise, please have complainant write them down and forward them on so we can adjust for next years’ publication.  There will be 45,000 issues being printed at no cost.  Sharon asked on a press release on the book and Steve said that he will have that at the conference.  Mary Jo asked if it will be available on the website and Steve said that an electronic book will be available on the site and that it will have links to the businesses in the book.  

5-minute reports:
Hidden Valleys – Bernie stated that the new Hidden Valleys magazines are out and are being delivered to upcoming Trade Shows and they are working on next years’ publication already.  Jarrod asked about the Visitor Center on Fr. Island and Bernie stated that they have books there.  Bernie also stated that the southern visitor centers are constantly being re-stocked.  Sharon asked on the design for Go Monroe County and Bernie stated that they used the old design.  Discussion centered on maybe having Heidi at Evans Printing re-design.

Tomah Chamber – Tina Thompson gave a report on the progress of hiring for Kelly Murrays’ old position and that they are looking forward to bringing Graphic Design in house to save money.  Tina stated that the annual banquet is coming up on Feb 23rd and that they are almost sold out.  The Tomah Chamber is also working on an application for a Connect Communities Project due in April.  The DNR is still cleaning out and will hopefully have keys to the new site by early March.  The chamber has hopes that it will connect the North and South of Tomah by having a Visitor’s Center in the middle.
  
Sparta Chamber – no report.

Fort McCoy – Linda Fournier reported on the gate access to Fort McCoy and stated it is getting easier.  The Visitors Center is now open and a meeting can be held there as long as all members get their personal information to her ahead of time.  Armed Forces Days will be held in May and they may have another 150 more troops coming in but nothing is official.  Sharon asked if they were getting a booth for the conference and Linda stated that they weren’t but would help if they needed anything and volunteered to get 300 hand grenades to add to the conference bag for attendees.

SW-ITBEC – Nodji stated the next meeting will be held at the American Legion in Sparta. It meets the first Friday of every month at 10am and all are invited to attend.

WATA – Steve talked about an Ag Summit coming up March 30-31st in which Governor Walker will be attending.   Membership has tripled with 12 new memberships this year.  He also gave an update on the “Adventures in WI” field trip tours that he is working on and stated that the Dept. of Tourism has given $4,000 for the project.

Bikes and Berries/Local History Room – Jarrod Roll had questions concerning the combining of the websites for Bikes and Berries and Go Monroe County.  Steve will work on copying all into Go Monroe County for one tourism website for now and it was brought up that a new website is needed and should be opened up for bids.  Jarrod mentioned that the History Room numbers were just short of 8,000 for 2014 with 2/3 out of county visitors.

7 Rivers Alliance – Steve Peterson mentioned that they are having workshops in MN and IA but that the laws are so different from state to state that there really isn’t any commonality. 

New Business:  No new business to report.

The next meeting will be 9 a.m. on March 19, 2015 at TBA

Motion to adjourn at 11:13 a.m. by Nodji Van Wychen. Second by Dean Peterson. Motion carried.
Leslie Schreier, Recorder
